10.3.1



COUNCILLORS' OFFICE

MEMORANDUM

TO: Vi Carmichael, Municipal Clerk

FROM: Councillor Harry McInroy, District 5

Eastern Passage - Cole Harbour South

DATE: April 18, 2002

Hovercraft Operation at McNabs and Lawlor Islands and MacCormacks SUBJECT:

Beach - Petition Tabled on February 26, 2002 and Report Dated March

26, 2002

There is considerable concern over the manner in which the hovercraft operation launching from HRM's Chebucto Landing travels on the edge of these locations, dramatically affecting the wildlife habitat.

My intention is to seek Council support for a brief presentation by Ms. Catherine McCarthy, Friends of McNabs Island, and Mr. Mike Tilley of Eastern Passage (McNabs Island Ferry).

There is an urgency with this matter in that the hovercraft tours are scheduled to begin on May 1, 2002.

Thank you,

Kellii Was L

Harry McInroy, Councillor, District 5

Eastern Passage - Cole Harbour South